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Vice-President   
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Bill Green 

 
 

Secretary  
Chuck Hosbein 

 
 

Treasurer  
Lonna Leist 

 

 
Club Volunteers 

 
Half/Half 
 

Ron & Shirley DeVary 

Raffle's Betty Shackelford &  
Wenona Baldwin 
 

Refreshments Donna Rothery 
Debbie Green 
 

Find of the month table's 
 

Rob Loucks 

Photographers 
 

Ralph Flippo,  
Lorrie Sprigg   
Jerry Hitson 
 

Webmaster Jerry Hitson 
 

Activity Director Lorrie Sprigg 
Africanlor@aol.com 
 

Newsletter Wanda DeVary 
mumszie@tampabay.rr.com  

A great BIG thanks to all these people! 

 

Come Join Us! 
We will be eating at the Colorado's Steak Place.  It is 
just north of the meeting place.  Park at the meeting 
building and walk over.  We eat at 5:30.  If you would 
like to join us, we would be happy to see you.  BYOM! 

 

The club meets the 2nd Friday of each month at the 
Sanford Garden Club.  It is located about 2 blocks south 
of Lake Mary Blvd. On the East side of 17-92.  For 
more information contact Bill Shackelford at (407) 323-
3401 or Ray Leist at (386) 428-3401 

Club web site:  www.thecfmdc.com 

 

You are receiving this newsletter  
because you are a V.I. P. 

REMINDER: The club due's 
are $25 for the year and a one-
time membership fee of $15.  If 
you are paying by check please 
make it out to Lona Leist, not to 
the club.  

 

 



President’s Corner 

Hi everybody:   
 
THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE AUGUST 14TH 

   
Well the old hot sun is taking its toll on metal detecting. 
We do not have any activities this month.  Lorrie has 
cooled up an activity for this month.  We will be having 
an ICE CREAM PARTY.  YOU NEED TO BRING 
SOME TYPE OF TOPPING FOR ICE CREAM.       
   
THERE ARE SOME RULES IN THE 
NEWSLETTER YOU NEED TO READ ALSO 
THERE ARE THE DUTIES OF THE 
PRESIDENT AND THE TREASURER.  You 
should read this before we have nominations in 
NOVEMBER.  If you are going to nominate some one 
make sure they are in agreement.  After nominations 
then we will have the elections in December.        
      
We have a good activities calendar for the rest of the 
year.  The dates are almost right except for the 
overnighters.  These sites need to be checked out and 
then you will get the right dates.  We will not disclose 
the locations of some of our hunts but the type of hunts 
are what are posted.  The activities will be posted in this 
newsletter.  We will probably have a different one to 
replace this one so keep checking the newsletter. 
    
We saw Don Hurtig and he seems to be doing well. 
God bless you Don and we wish you the best of 
recovery.   
      
Keep checking out our web page.  Jerry Hitson is doing 
a great job of putting it together.  A lot of the shoot out 
pictures will be there.    

Club web site:  www.thecfmdc.com 

Lorrie Sprigg is doing a super job as our new activity 
director and if you have any ideas she would appreciate 
it very much.  She has some great ideas for next year.  
Lets all think of some thing we can do to help. 
     
I am not buying any more silver as of now.  I have 
enough for the rest of the year and silver is getting 
higher.   CLUB DUES ARE DUE.   If you have not 
paid them then that is why you are not reading this 
newsletter. 

You need to check with Bill Shackelford for the 
Challengers Program.  It is a very good way to get you 
started hunting for good items.      
    
We have more members that are qualifying for the Hall 
of Fame.  If you find and item and return it to its owner 
you will have your picture taken and be entered into the 
Hall of Fame. 
    
We are considering a different shelter for our food 
items.  We will let you know.  We are still having new 
members every month.  And if you see someone that 
looks new, speak to them and make them feel welcome. 
      
If we have not seen your smiling face for awhile, we 
have missed you, then come to the meeting and bring a 
stranger.  President Ray Leist  
 

 

 
Secretary’s Report – Chuck Hosbein 

 
The July meeting of the Central Florida Metal Detecting 
Club was called to order at 7:45 by club president Ray 
Leist.  The meeting was opened with the Pledge of 
Allegiance led by Bill Green.  
 
The joke of the month was about two young boys who go 
into a drug store to pick up a box of tampons.  The 4 year 
old wanted to swim and ride. 
 
We had a few guests at the meeting for July.  They were 
recognized by the club and received gold dollars.  We had 
no new members join the club in July. 
 
Secretary’s and Treasurer’s reports were read and 
accepted.   
 
We had no July birthdays at the meeting.  A few of our 
club members were celebrating anniversaries during July.  
They were recognized and received silver quarters from 
the club. 
 
Lorrie presented Paul Swaney a “Fun Meter” of metal 
detecting sayings.  She also noted that we will have an ice 
cream social at the August meeting.  A list was passed 



around for suggestions.  Lorrie also told a story of 
finding her first “keeper” diamond ring.  It was appraised 
at $5400. 
 
Ray presented an award to George Case for finding and 
returning a toe ring. 
 
Betty Shackelford thanked everyone for their cards, 
calls and prayers.  She is doing better. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

Bill Green 120  Sally Korns 9 
Ralph Flippo 106  Don Whittaker 8 
George Case 96  Lonnie Lytle 8 
Lorrie Sprigg 64  Mike McColley 7 
Ron DeVary 46  Paul Swaney 7 
Shirley DeVary 46  Diana Swaney 6 
Dave Gascoyne 39  Ann Hartle 4 
Jim Burdick 25  Roy Waxman 4 
Dabney Small 23  David Stone 3 
Alan James 23  Doug Melvin 2 
Jerry Sprigg 18  Frank Rothery 1 
Nanette Burdick 15  Bill Robinson 1 
Chuck Hosbein 13  Betty Shackelford  1 
John Ayers 12  David Shiflett 1 
Jerry Hitson 11  Bill Shackelford 1 
Carol Taylor 11    

PUT SOME POINTS ON THE SCORE BOARD AND HAVE FUN 

 
If you don’t enter – You can’t win 

 
 

 
 
 

Single Coin 
1. George Case Roman copper coin 
2. Bill Green Mexican silver reale (1800’s) 
3. Ralph Flippo 1902 Liberty Head V nickel 

 
Group Coins 
1. Bill Green Lots of coins and silver 
2. George Case Lots of coins 
3. Shirley DeVary Lots of coins 

 
Single Jewelry 
1. Lorrie Sprigg Platinum ring w/17 diamonds 
2. Carol Taylor Silver Pendant 
3. Ralph Flippo Gold ring w/ ½ karat diamond 

 
 
Group Jewelry 
1. Ralph Flippo Silver chains & misc jewelry 
2. Bill Green Assorted jewelry 
3. Paul Swaney 6 rings 

 
 
 

x 

Bank Night drawing was #60,  
Dave Gascoyne. He was present and 

collected the $25 prize. 



Single Artifact 
1. Sally Korns Wooden popper 
2. Dave Gascoyne University of Florida button 
3. George Case Red Devil glass cutter 

 
Group Artifacts 
1. Dave Gascoyne Early homestead relics 
2. Sally Korns Misc items 
3. Ralph Flippo Silver pickle fork & butter knife 

 
Single Odds/Ends 
1. Bill Green Silver heart on leather 
2. Shirley DeVary Jewelry Case 
3. Carol Taylor Knife 

 
Group Odds/Ends 
1. Bill Green 74 keys, lots of everything 
2. Shirley DeVary Lots of stuff 
3. George Case Lots of stuff 

 
Finds of the Month  

First Place  
Photos Courtesy of Rob Loucks 

 
Single Coin – George Case 

 
 

Group Coins – Bill Green 

 
 

 Single Jewelry – Lorrie Sprigg 

 
 
 

Group Jewelry – Ralph Flippo 

 
 
 

Single Artifact –  Sally Korns 

 
 
 

Group Artifacts – Dave Gascoyne 

 
 
 
 
 



Single Odds/Ends – Bill Green 

 
 

Group Odds/Ends – Bill Green 

 
 
 

PRESIDENTS DUTIES 
 
Preside over all meetings. 
 
Must be computer friendly.   
 
Have complete control over the meeting.  To 
noisy then intervene.   
 
If there is a tie on the find of month the 
president will decide the winner. 
 
Find silver for the club silver raffle. 
 
Work with the site committee chairman to find 
activities.  
 
Make sure you have an agenda to follow for the 
meeting.   
 

Collect the slips for find of the month and keep 
a running total to be sent to Wanda for the 
newsletter.   
 
Do a presidents corner for the month and send 
to Wanda for the newsletter   
 
Keep members informed about what is going on 
in the Metal Detecting Community. 
 
Try to get other clubs email or address so you 
can send them our newsletter.  
 
Work with Wanda to get the newsletter out to 
the members.  We Have 9 members that do not 
have email.  These have to be sent by postal 
service.   
 
   

TREASUERS DUTIES 
 
Maintain a current paid membership 
 
Collect all monies at the meeting.   
 
Have membership application for people who 
want to join the club   
 
Maintain a current address list 
 
Maintain a bank account for club 
 
Present a report of bank account at each 
meeting. 
 
Make new name tags for new members.   
 
Make sure that all new members have a ball for 
BANK NIGHT. 
 

 
 
 



HUNT RULES 
 
BECAUSE OF THE FAIRNESS IN CERTAIN CLUB 
HUNTS THERE SHOULD BE SOME RULES SET FOR 
THESE ACTIVITIES. 
 
THE FOLLOWING RULES ARE FOR ALL HUNTS THAT 
HAS A MEETING PLACE AND A SET TIME.     
 
1.  NO ONE IS ALLOWED AND GO HUNT UNTIL THEY 
HAVE SIGNED IN AT THE DESIGNED PLACE AND 
TIME. NO ONE CAN SIGN UP    FOR YOU. 
EXAMPLE: LORRIE HAS SET THE TIME AS 9AM FOR 
EVERYONE TO MEET AT THE DESIGNATED PLACE 
AND SIGN IN AT 9AM - NOT BEFORE.   
 
2. ANY ITEM FOUND BEFORE SIGNING UP WILL BE 
DISQUALIFIED.   WE KNOW THAT SOME ONE COULD 
GO AND HUNT AND THEN SHOW UP FOR THE SIGN 
IN.  THIS IS SOMETHING THAT YOU NEED TO LET 
YOUR CONSCIENCE  BE YOUR GUIDE. 
 

 
 

Golden Eagle Products 
Authorized dealer for Minelab, Garrett, Tesoro,  

Coiltex and Sun Ray. 
Contact: 
Frank Rothery                 Ph. (321) 254-5513 
1740 Burton Lane  
Melbourne, FL.  32934         frothery@aol.com  

 
****** 

 

 
 

  
Mark your calendars!  We have some great 

events planned for the coming months! 
 

 

August 14th – Ice Cream Social 
 
September 19th  (Saturday) - Old Town Hunt   
(To be announced) 
 
October 9th (Friday meeting Halloween Party) - 
(Theme to be announced) 
 
October 17th (Saturday) - Annual Club Picnic - 
(Sylvan Lake Park, Sanford) 
 
November 7th (Saturday) - Overnight Camping -  
(To be announced) 
 
November 14th – Club nominations! 
 
December 11th (Friday) - Annual Christmas Party  

 
Club Elections 

Don’t forget to vote! 
 

 
 
 

 
 

We have slideshows up on the club website of 
some of the hunts.  If you would like to take a 
look go to the CFMDC website at 
 

http://www.thecfmdc.com/ 
 
Then look on the left side for “Slideshows” and 
click on that.  If you happen to have any 
pictures of any of the events and would like to 
share -  just contact Wanda at 

mumszie@tampabay.rr.com 
 
 



Did you know?... 
Did you know that the club has patches and hats 
for sale?  Be proud to belong to the Central Florida 
Metal Detecting Club.  The cost of the patch is 
$5.00 and the cost of the hat is also $5.00.    Get 
your patch & hat today.   
 

Contact: huntmaster@cfl.rr.com    or  
see Ray at the meeting.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

DID YOU EVER WONDER .... 
 
If flying is so safe, why do they call the airport the 
terminal? 
 
If con is the opposite of pro, is Congress the 
opposite of progress? 
 
Why the sun lightens our hair, but darkens our skin? 
 
Why women can't put on mascara with their mouth 
closed? 
 
Why don't you ever see the headline "Psychic Wins 
Lottery"? 
 
Why is the time of day with the slowest traffic 
called rush hour? 

 

 

 

 
Don't forget our "Ice Cream Social" this 
Friday!  We are asking for volunteers to bring 
the toppings.  Chocolate sauce, nuts cherries, 
whip cream, nuts & any other kind of 
toppings. Root beer for floats.  Cake or 
brownies. Plan on having a yummy good time! 

 
 
 
 

 
Fill the holes you make! 

 
 
 

All mistakes and misspellings were 
intentionally made so that you could have 

the pleasure of finding them.  


